REGULARLY SCHEDULED BOARD MEETING

BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN

CITY OF MEDINA, TENNESSEE

MINUTES
Tuesday, September 3, 2019
6:00 PM
· CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Coleman called the meeting to order and determined a quorum.
Present were Kevin Painter, Scottie Betts, and Frank Baker. Sam Gilley was absent.

· OPENING CEREMONIES

A. Invocation was given by Frank Baker.
B. Pledge of Allegiance was led by Kevin Painter.
C. Mayor Coleman welcomed everyone in attendance.
· APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING     August 5, 2019
Alderman Painter made motion to approve minutes of August 5, 2019 as written.  Alderman Betts seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.
· APPROVAL OF AGENDA for September 3, 2019
Alderman Baker made motion to approve agenda of September 3, 2019.  Alderman Painter seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.
· REPORTS
A. Parks and Recreation / Public Works- Mike Hutcherson-absent
B. Fire Chief- 
Jeff Rollins reported 8 city fire calls, 6 county fire calls, and 11 EMR calls for the month of August.  He reported that results of 2018 AFG grant have not been received as of this date. He noted that the 2019 AFG Grant will soon be taking applications and asked Jim Simpson to present proposal for that grant submission.
Jim asked for consideration of submitting application for purchase of new truck to replace 1990 engine.  This would get fleet in condition to start a 6 year rotation program.  It would be a 4 door truck to remain at Station 1 and only serve the City of Medina.  The grant match is 5% and he is asking the board to approve an additional $100,000 city contribution to enable the city’s application to be strongly considered showing the city’s commitment to this project.  This expenditure if awarded would not affect budget until 2021 or 2022.It will strengthen ISO requirements.  Alderman Painter thanked the fire department for being proactive.
Alderman Painter made motion to approve the 2019 AFG grant application to include 5% match as well as an additional $100,000 contribution.

Alderman Baker seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.

C. Police Chief- Jason Oliver-absent
D. Building Inspector- 
Matt Brown reported 7 building permits, 6 plumbing permits, and 2 sign permits issued for the month of August.
E. Recorder/Treasurer- 
Kim Gilley reported bid tabulation from Yandell Construction for $9200 to complete street drain repairs.  Work has now been completed. She reported 
Liquor Store application from Wanda Elder for location at 113 South Main St.


      has been received, attorney has reviewed as well as police chief and certificate of 


      compliance is being issued.  She also noted SGCHS seniors will be visiting city 

      municipal building on Wednesday.

· CITIZENS INPUT

Cannon Johnson of 206 East Foster wanted to address the board on the speeding on East Foster.  He noted the number of children living along this street, the volume of traffic that uses this street, and the two children that have been hit by vehicles in the last couple of years.  He asked for more police presence, increased signage, reduced speed, and rumble strips.
Mayor Coleman thanked him for his concern.  He stated that the police are monitoring that location and he would get slow children at play signs put up.  He noted that it is a state highway and if any speed modifications were made, they would have to be the ones to do it.  He would reach out to the Hwy Dept and voice Mr. Johnson’s concerns.

Wesley Morphis of Hometown Spirits asked for consideration of tint allowance on storefront windows to minimize sun damage to merchandise. 
· DISCUSSION ON UPDATING CHAPTER 3 OF THE MEDINA MUNICIPAL CODE ON MEDINA’S CODE OF ETHICS ORDINANCE
After discussion, Attorney Michael Hill made recommendation to include appointed or elected officials in 1-310(2).
Alderman Painter made motion to approve first reading of updated Ordinance updating Chapter 3 on the Medina Municipal Code of Medina’s Code of Ethics Ordinance with the inclusion of 1-310(2) appointed or elected officials.  Alderman Betts seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.
· LIQUOR STORE WINDOW SIGNAGE DISCUSSION

Alderman Betts discussed 35% window tint and 50% not obstructing site of cash register.  Alderman Baker noted backing shelving to window at Hometown Liquor.  Alderman Painter discussed compromise from 0% to 50%.  Alderman Painter made motion to approve 37.5% window signage.  There was no second therefore motion failed.
Alderman Betts discussed “glass” door sign coverage.  City Attorney noted glass doors would be treated as windows.  Alderman Baker noted that all establishments had panic buttons.  He asked to delete all signage language from liquor ordinance and refer to sign ordinance.
Alderman Baker made motion to change 8-110 to agree with state law that no one can own no more than two or no more than 50% and 8-113 to remove any language about signage.

Alderman Betts seconded motion.  Motion passed 2-1 with Alderman Painter voting no noting that he is concerned about access visibility of cash registers.  

Tint screening and view from outside of building was discussed and Alderman Baker noted that can list sign ordinance next month prior to liquor store ordinance.    

· BOARD MEMBERS AND MAYOR REPORTS AND CONCERNS
Frank Baker



None

Scottie Betts



Wants attorney to research designating






Department Heads in Charter- wants on






next month’s agenda.

Kevin Painter



Wants 2nd site for cardboard container






At downtown location.
Sam Gilley



Absent

Mayor Coleman


None

· ADJOURNMENT 
Respectfully Submitted:

________________________________  ______________________________

Vance Coleman, Mayor 

      Kim Gilley, CMFO
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